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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, May 9, 2011

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Speakers: Erik Lindahl and Elizabeth Greene, Mecklenburg County Assistant District Attorneys; Karen Howard, Therapeutic Recreation Specialist, Park and Rec. Dept.
	31 members
3 speakers
1 aid dog

1 CMPD officer

	
	
	

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	Minutes:
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Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:34pm
President Doss thanked everyone for coming and turned the meeting over to CMPD Community Service Officer Patrick Hairston.
Crime Report – given by Officer Hairston covering the period from 4/10/2011 to 4/28/2011.
NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
a. 5000 Farmbrook – Larceny, package taken from doorstep                      (4/20)
b. 500 Inwood Dr – Communicating threats, suspect and victim know one another                                                                                                      (4/21)

c. 1300 Drexmore – Traffic stop, narcotics found                                         (4/23)

d. 1300 Woodlawn Rd – Damage to property, boyfriend damaged door      (4/28)

A member asked about an attempted break in at a residence on Keystone Ct. in late March or early April.  [Subsequent investigation by the member revealed that a window at the residence had been forced (or left unlocked) setting off the alarm system and alerting police.  CMPD responded and the owner returned to the residence from work.  The owner determined that nothing had been taken and that it appeared that the residence had not been entered.]
Guest Speakers
Erik Lindahl, Assistant District Attorney for Mecklenburg County
Mr. Lindahl began his remarks by noting that his presence at tonight’s meeting resulted from an initiative of the newly elected District Attorney for Mecklenburg County, Andrew Murray, where representatives from the District Attorney’s Office will meet with community groups in order to let the community know in a more direct way the workings of the District Attorney’s Office.  He noted that in serving the judicial needs of all of Mecklenburg County including Charlotte and the surrounding townships, the common purpose of the DA’s Office is public safety.  The DA’s Office will address 250,000 misdemeanor, traffic and less-than-felony criminal cases through the County’s District Courts and 10,000 criminal felony cases through its Superior Courts on an annual basis.  There are 80 full-time attorneys and 49 full-time support staff divided into specialized teams which in turn prosecute cases through eight (8) units set up to address crimes: (1) committed by juveniles (6 – 15 years old)
(2) that result from misdemeanor criminal activities including the sub classification of Domestic Violence
(3) that result from probation violations

(4) that involve drugs

(5) against property including the sub classification of Identity Theft

(6) committed by habitual felons as (with “habitual” defined by the State legislature)

(7) against persons

(8) resulting in homicide

In his concluding remarks, Mr. Lindahl noted that in District Court the judge acts as both judge and jury.  He also stressed how legislative actions taken in Raleigh impinge on the work of the DA’s Office especially as concerns sentencing guidelines where minimum and maximum incarceration and mitigated and aggravated circumstances test and stress the system of how justice is rendered in Mecklenburg County.
[Mr. Lindahl then yielded the floor to his colleague, Beth Greene, for a more detailed discussion of felony prosecution.]
Elizabeth Greene, Assistant District Attorney for Mecklenburg County
In her opening remarks, Ms. Greene noted that her boss, District Attorney Andrew Murray, recognized from his first tenure that this is the information age and that public communication initiatives begun by his predecessor, Peter Gilchrist, ought to be expanded.
Police arrest alleged felons and investigate their actions leading to a finding that there is probable cause that the person arrested committed the crime for which he/she was arrested.  It is the DA’s office responsibility to answer the question “What evidence can this office put before a jury of 12 that will prove beyond a reasonable doubt to all 12 that what occurred did occur and that the arrested is responsible for the criminal act that did take place.  There are 1,000 police officers and 80 assistant district attorneys.  With respect to drug cases the focus of the DA’s Office in on drug dealers and traffickers as opposed to users.  There is constant attention paid to the process of prioritization of felony as well as lower-level criminal cases in order to keep that caseload flowing through a very tight court system in Mecklenburg County.
There is no parole in North Carolina.  The state legislature sets the sentencing laws.  So, a defendant’s prior record has a large part to play in the decision to prosecute any criminal case.  Often, what happens in the decision-making process is an assessment of the strength of the witnesses to the crime and their willingness to show up and testify to what they saw – clearly, how credible and reliable is the victim of the crime becomes critical to the prosecution of any felony.  Ultimately, the cases with the best evidence against the worst defendant get prosecuted first in the justice system.  Ms. Greene stated, ”No assistant district attorney went to law school to plea bargain.”
The initial bonding decisions with regard to any criminal defendant are made by magistrates (i.e., judges) in the jail at the time of booking.  District attorneys do not set bail.  The DA’s website is http://www.charmeckda.com/.  Ms. Greene then opened the floor for questions.  (we now have their link on our web site)
Questions from the membership:

(1) In a drug-trafficking case, what determines the level of prosecution or the jurisdiction (court) where the case will be prosecuted?

In reviewing drug arrests in the County, the U.S. Attorney’s Office makes that decision.  If the suspect violated Federal drug laws, the U.S. Attorney can choose whether or not to elevate the level of prosecution to the Federal courts.
(2) Is the “habitual” felon statute in NC the equivalent of “three strikes and you’re in prison for life”?

Essentially, yes.  However, in order to reach such status, an accused must have been convicted of 3 high-class felonies which were all separately committed crimes.  There can be no overlap or compounding of charges.  There can be no abuse of the court system against the defendant.  The current populations of the prison system will be factored into the outcome.  Those factors may result in a convicted felon receiving less than the maximum sentence for a fourth conviction.  The drop in crime rates generally is slowly decreasing the prison populations.  This is freeing up bed space for the maximum sentencing and incarceration of habitual felons.
(3) The sentencing charts handed out refer to ‘points’.  What are points?
Points are assessed upon conviction and stay with the criminal’s record of incarceration.
Again, quoting Ms. Greene, “We want to be fair.  We want to serve justice.” . . .  “And, No, I don’t watch any legal shows on TV.”

Additional websites related to Mecklenburg County’s justice system:

http://charmeck.org/mecklenburg/county/courts/Pages/default.aspx
 

http://www.nccourts.org/County/Mecklenburg/Staff/DistrictAttorney.asp
Karen Howard, Therapeutic Recreation Specialist, Park and Recreation Department, Mecklenburg County
Ms. Howard brought to tonight’s meeting a fully developed idea for a “Garden 2 You” farmers market utilizing the resources available at Marion Diehl Park.  The cooperative program is the culmination of a series of workshops held during April and May focusing on healthy eating and meal planning as well as locally grown foods.  On Friday, May 27th from 1-5pm the farmers market will have its inaugural kick-off.  Vegetables donated to the event which is totally non profit will find their sale turned into scholarships for deserving kids to summer camps sponsored by the Park and Recreation Department.  An important sub-contributor to the overall market comes from the gardening efforts of the clients of Therapeutic Recreation who tend fruit and vegetable gardens already installed and ‘growing’ at Marion Diehl Park as part of their ongoing outdoor recreation activities.  While some of the client/gardeners have physical impairments (sight, movement, etc.) others are mentally challenged.  Ms. Howard noted that some of the disabled clients coming to the program do not know how food gets to their table.  For them, their gardening efforts are therapeutic as well as educational.  Ms. Howard ended her comments by soliciting community involvement in the form of vendor table sponsors, shoppers and fruit/vegetable donators for the May 27th market.  She noted that there will be future farmers markets scheduled as the summer growing season produces its harvests.  Stay informed by visiting the HOA website or calling Karen Howard at Marion Diehl Recreation Center (704) 432-4325.  Markets are tentatively scheduled for Fridays in September, October and November.  [Ms. Howard then turned the floor over to Rhonda Hornbacker, co-manager of the farmers market.]
Rhonda Hornbacker, Co-Manager of the “Garden 2 You” Farmers Market
Expressing her excitement with her involvement in the market, Ms Hornbacker noted, from a client’s perspective, her ability to “get out and try new things” with gardening at Marion Diehl through therapeutic recreation.  She stressed that every item sold will be locally grown and “fresher as a result.”  The market will tout the benefits of fresh food grown in the community and consumed by the community.  [This writer failed to record the name of Rhonda’s very well behaved aid dog.]
Neighborhood Updates
REPORT:  April 16th and 17th, 2011 Neighborhood Symposium

Dee McCandlish, Richard Akers, Cheryl Furr, and President Doss (as a symposium presenter, see April’s minutes) attended the Neighborhood Symposium on Saturday the 16th of April.  Due to very severe -- though quick moving – late morning weather, the afternoon’s outdoor events and exhibits were postponed to Sunday, April 17th.  Jo Ann and Don Means agreed to go down on Sunday morning and set up our booth, exhibits and handouts.  President Doss arrived later in the day after church to take over the HOA’s booth until the event closed.  Cheryl Furr, the Akers, and Dee McCandlish came by on Sunday to help out in the afternoon.  Thanks to everyone that attended and helped run the HOA’s booth representing Madison Park.   A lot of the other communities and even city staff commented on how they liked the Madison Park neighborhood T-shirts.  The materials that Neighborhoodlink provided for handouts were popular and facilitated the signing up of several neighborhoods for their own neighborhoodlink web sites.  The team also met some future Madison Park residents and a few current ones that stopped by the booth on Sunday.  

March 25th Woodlawn House Update

Carl Harris, Senior Project Manager, with the Charlotte Housing Authority called President Doss with information on Woodlawn House located on the north side of Woodlawn Road just west of Park Road.  Construction has started back up after the initial abatement of the property.  Work was slow to begin due to funding constraints.  The property will not change that much on the exterior in order to stay within current zoning restrictions for the property.  Interiors will feature updated kitchens and bathrooms.  Balcony railings will be similar to those of Melrose Place adjacent to Woodlawn House.

 Woodlawn House will house strictly seniors and will contain 12 fully handicap accessible units.

 

Project was around 10% complete at the time of the call and the building is expected to be completed in November or December of this year.  The Charlotte Housing Authority does not have site plans or other visuals that they could send to a meeting or otherwise share with the HOA (other than those renderings with which they are using while working to renovate the complex according to Mr. Harris).  

April 21st   Rose Garden Photo Shoot

Charlotte Observer’s Caroline McMillian asked President Doss whether he could gather some neighbors for a photo shoot at the Rose Garden at the site of the Old Pinewood Elementary School site for an article being written on Keep Charlotte Beautiful’s Adoption of Madison Park’s Pinewood Rose Garden.   President Doss, Vice President Jo Ann Means and her husband Don, Director Richard Akers, Director Bernice Ledford, Treasurer Cheryl Furr, and resident Dale Piebes all showed up for the shoot.  Madison Park is requesting that volunteers gather on Saturday May 21st, 2011 at 9:00 am to begin the groundwork on revitalizing the Rose Garden along with Keep Charlotte Beautiful.  Specific tasks are to weed, mulch, and frame in the circle for phase 1.  In the fall paths will be cut from the sidewalk along Seneca Place to the garden and then from the garden to the parking lot.  Keep Charlotte Beautiful will have juice, coffee, water, and donuts for the volunteers.  The volunteer team will also need newspapers or paper bags.  Please save your newspapers and drop them off on Saturday May 21st at 9:00 am.  In the fall CMS has promised to use heavy equipment to make the paths.  They cannot spare any staff now due to current grass cutting needs.  
Matching Grant Application:  Good News for Madison Central Park at Pinewood Elementary

On April 28th Neighborhood Development Matching Grant Coordinator Aisha Alexander sent an e-mail with updates regarding the clarification stage step of the matching grant application process.  The e-mail contained great news.  The grant monitor for the Madison Central Park application, Millicent Powell, wrote on the clarification page "Perfect Application.  Best I have ever seen."   The Madison Central Park team should know around June 15th, 2011 if the grant has been approved.  Great Job!  And, Many Thanks to Lisa Charde and Stacy Raynor for putting together the application for this grant.
[Even better news:  (Quoting from an e-mail sent by President Doss) “Yesterday afternoon (5/31) the Madison Park Home Owners Association was awarded a $25,000 Neighborhood Matching Grant from the City of Charlotte!  Hooray!  This grant will allow our community to establish Madison Central Park at the site of the old Pinewood Elementary School on Seneca Place.”]  We will sign the contracts on June 9th.  
Park Road Corridor Study:  Update from Jo Ann Means, HOA VP
Looking forward to the third and final meeting scheduled for May 12th, Vice President Means noted that the discussions will focus on prioritizing the potential improvements identified during meeting #2.  [See the minutes of the April 11th HOA meeting for her report on the issues raised and how they were solicited during meeting #2 of the PRCS.  Attend the June 14th HOA meeting to hear her report.]
Food Vendor Ordinance:  Back to the Future (Proposed)
President Doss received word that City council was taking a look at the Food Vendor ordinance earlier today. [Many of the members will recall the sanitation and unsightly problems with mobile food service vendors setting up in quasi permanent locations along South Blvd several years ago.]  Quoting President Doss, “I could not imagine Andy Dulin would be in favor of changing the ordinance back to what it was again.  He worked to make the ordinance happen a couple of years ago along with others on the council that year.”  Councilman Dulin responded to President Doss with the following e-mail today (5/9/2011):
Hello Marty,

I will not vote to change the good work we did 2 years ago. 

Have a great meeting tonight.

AD

Ps: Pls tell everyone hello and that I do not support changing back to the “old way” on the food trucks. I’ll see you soon ie: July and Aug 

Quoting President Doss, “I am glad Councilman Dulin is not supporting changing the ordinance.  There were all kinds of problems in the past with some of the vendors.  We even still have some (vendors) that set up and don’t move as required by the current ordinance.”
President’s Meeting (4/21)
President Doss met with Brenda Campbell a resident of Clanton Park at her home, at the request of Clanton Park President Dorothy Waddy, to provide tips to their neighborhood association on writing a possible grant for a picnic.  He also talked about National Night Out.    Dorothy Waddy the president of their neighborhood then contacted President Doss the following day on the 22nd and requested that he meet with her to discuss National Night Out and a grant.  Martin regretfully informed her that she had already missed the cut off for a grant application for this year.  The next cycle would not be approved until after the 2011 National Night Out event. Hopefully, they can work out a grant for National Night Out in 2012. 

President’s Meeting (4/26)

President Doss attended A Partners in Public Education Meeting.  CMS held a central zone partners meeting breakfast/workshop where invitees learned about the importance of partnerships with schools and about specific collaborations that have worked well for schools, students and families.

Pinewood Elementary School:  Ongoing Volunteer Opportunities
Pinewood needs proctors for end-of-grade testing.  E-mail beth.wardy@cms.k12.nc.us to volunteer for test proctoring ASAP. Please include name and days you can be there for the May 16-May 19 exam period.  There will be test proctoring training Tuesday May 10th at 2:00 PM.  If you can't make the training contact  Natashia Pegram she can help you out. (natashia.pegram@cms.k12.nc.us). 

Murrayhill Sidewalk:  An Update on Property Condemnations
The last property necessary for the project to move forward to the next phase went before city council for condemnation on Monday April 25th.  Fewer than 10 properties were condemned along the entire route.  All the remaining property owners either donated their land, or reached an agreement that allowed temporary construction easements that will allow this sidewalk project to be built in the right a way. 

Regarding the last property the city council voted unanimously after a couple of questions to move forward and condemn the last property.  [The last property owner brought up what President Doss thought was a very valid point to council.  His land had been appraised much higher by the County than the independent appraisal of his property conducted on behalf of the specifically for the project.  The City explained that the County does not take into account all the variables that it does in appraising a properties land value. The City does not look at the structures on the land.  Also, the County does more averaging of areas.  President Doss thought possibly that if this resident had filed an appeal on his property assessment to the County he would have as good a fight, at least with the County’s assessment of his property value, as anyone else would who lived along Murrayhill or Wedgewood that had filed an appeal.]  The sidewalk project next goes to the bidding phase and then on to the construction phase most likely by year end.    

Community University:  Workshops during the Month of May

Community University May workshops will focus on neighborhood projects that will help neighborhoods create and connect community by working together. This month's workshop format will really “get you going!” 

President Doss was requested to help with two of the workshops but due to a previous scheduled event was only able to present at a May 6th workshop.

All Community University courses are free and open to Charlotte residents. Check out the schedule below:

Community Appeal: Creating Eye Catching Projects
Wednesday, May 11
10:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m.
Wilmore Center, 501 West Blvd

More Information  |  Register

Neighborhood Events: Creating Excitement In Your Community
Thursday, May 19
6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.
YWCA, 3420 Park Road

More Information  |  Register

Partnering To Protect Your Neighborhood
Wednesday, May 25
10:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m.
Wilmore Center, 501 West Boulevard

More Information | Register

Treasurer’s Report
Cheryl Furr, Treasurer, reported that as of May 9th, the HOA has $3,312.35 in its bank account with all bills paid.   85 members have paid their dues for 2011. That number continues to increase weekly as more and more neighbors pay their dues.  Thank You.  
And speaking of Dues!
If you have not yet paid your $20, you can send a check to 
Madison Park HOA 
PO BOX 242432 
Charlotte, NC 28224
Showmars Emerywood location continues to prepay its support of National Night Out 2011.  During April, the HOA received another $80 from Showmars with contributions to date totaling $720.  Thank You Showmars!  
We continue to seek sponsors for our National Night Out event on 8/2/11.  If you know of a business or perhaps own a business and wish to take part in the Madison Park National Night Out the largest National Night Out in Charlotte contact the HOA at once at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com   
New Business
OPEN DISCUSSION
It was noted that appeals filed by Madison Park residents with regard to their property reevaluations are still pending by a resident on Wentworth Place.  
A question asking for clarification of the initiatives surrounding the planned renovation of the rose garden at the old Pinewood Elementary School site (future Madison Central Park) was raised by a resident that asked about a vegetable community garden.    President Doss explained that a vegetable garden plot was possible in a future phase of the park.   CMS requested that support of the school’s current gardens be shown first.   President Doss went on to point out that the Adoption of Madison Park and specifically the Rose Garden by Keep Charlotte Beautiful was not actually part of our grant request turned in to the city.  The rose garden needs work regardless of if our grant is approved or not.   (GRANT WAS APPROVED)
Member Ellen Stenstroum mentioned that a rezoning petition is active for the southwest corner of Park Rd. and Tyvola/Fairview intersection (the former site of a daycare center).  The petition concerns permission to build an Auto Bell carwash on the site.  
Residents of the SouthGate Condos (directly across Park Rd. from the site) are opposed to the rezoning petition.  There board had contacted President Doss asking that we support their efforts.  President Doss contacted Auto Bell and we are now included in future discussions.   
(Update:  There will be a Meeting on Monday June 6th at 7:15 PM to review and discuss the revised and updated plans for the proposed AutoBell at Park Road and Tyvola),  The meeting will take place at 7:15 PM on June 6th, 2011 at the Renaissance Charlotte SouthPark Hotel located at 5501 Carnegie Boulevard.  Look for signs inside the Hotel to direct you to the meeting room.  Presentation will focus on revised drawings including building architecture.  There will also be a copy of a Traffic Study Memorandum that is currently underway.  The rezoning petitioner wishes to show their commitment to providing a carwash facility worthy of its SouthPark address and neighbors.

 

(Anyone interested in this topic should make plans to attend this meeting.]
President Doss reminded the members that National Night Out takes place August 2nd this year.  He mentioned that he has received a package proposal from Rent@Me USA –one of the vendors who supplied inflatable rides for last year’s NNO.

New Members/First Time Attendees
Ryan Ammel who lives on Cooper
We also had President Carolyn Millen of the Eastway-Sheffield Park Neighborhood Association present at our meeting.    
Adjournment

8:58pm

Thanks for providing a cross section of your delectable delights for tonight’s meeting.











